\(\Delta	0	; ; ;
AAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAAA	0	
	0	
姓名	ķ O	
	(装	
Δ	订	
$\triangle \triangle $	线	
$\triangle \triangle $	内	
	不	
Δ	要:	1
$\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta$	答	
Δ	题)	
	0	, , ,
	0	
	0	
	0	
$\triangle \triangle $	0	

	O	トケヤヤ	ᇝᄼᅲᆂᆉ	724	1,=123-4
-	\cup	八千介介	哈尔市初	リナラュ	心气以

英语试卷

本考场试卷序号

C. sports

考生注意:

- 1. 考试时间 120 分钟
- 2. 全卷共五道大题,总分120分
- 时间 120 分钟 (由监考教师填写)

3. 使用答题卡的考生,请将答案填写在答题卡的指定位置

題 号	I	II	Ш	IV	v	总分	核分人
得 分							

第一部分 语言知识运用(共计 65 分)

I. Multiple choice(本题共 30 分,每小题 1 分)

i	得分	评卷人	Choose the best answer from A. B or C according to the meaning of the
			sentence.
	()	1. — What	do you like?
		— I like	playing tennis and running.

() 2. Please lend _____ English book to ____.

A. your, me B. you, me C. you, I

B. music

() 3. — What's ____ matter with you?

— I have _____ fever.

A. subjects

A. an, the B. the, / C. the, a

() 4. He has failed _____ times, but he won't give up a ____ chance.

A. third, four B. three, fourth C. third, fourth

() 5. After dinner, he used to _____ computer games, but now he gets used to _____

A. play, walk

B. playing, walking

C. play, walking

() 6. I was writing a letter _____ she was making a telephone call.

A. while B. when C. before

() 7. There _____some good advice about how to reduce air pollution on the Internet.

A. are B. is C. have

() 8. Here are your gloves, please .

A. put them away B. put it away C. put away them

() 9. Not only you but also everyone here _____ watching football matches.

A. likes B. like C. is like

() 10. — Can you tell me the _____ of the novel?

— Yes, of course. is Mo Yan.

A. name, He B. writer, It

英语试卷 (齐齐哈尔市) 第1页 (共8页)

C. name, It

() 11. J	immy is growing fast.	He is taller than his	mother.
	A	. far	B. quite	C. very
() 12. L	.et's a noise	, someone is sleeping.	
	A	A. not make	B. no making	C. not to make
() 13	– Hi, you w	alk on the grass.	
	, -	— Sorry, I d	o it again.	
	A	A. can't, will	B. needn't, won't	C. mustn't, won't
() 14. V	Ve feel likes	ome food and drink because we	e'll invite some friends
	i	n a party.		
	A	A. buying, to join	B. to buy, joining	C. buying, join
() 15. ~	- James, would you m	nind if I use your dictionary?	
	-	- <u></u> .		
	A	. Yes, please	B. No, you'd better not	C. Of course not, go ahead
() 16. T	he pair of trousers	me. I'll take it.	
	A	. fit	B. fits	C. will fit
() 17. S	he dressed up	everyone might notice her.	•
	A	. in order to	B. in order that	C. although
() 18. T	ourists beca	use of their impolite behavior i	in our country from now on.
	· A	. will punish	B. will be punished	C. is punishing
() 19. T	he girl got the only ch	ance to study abroad.	proud her parents felt!
	Α	. How	B. What	C. What a
() 20. It	's time for class, but the	ne bell didn't	
	Α	. go on	B. go off	C. go through
() 21. T	he mobile phone sells	for ¥5000, it is much more tha	n its real
	A	. cost	B. value	C. price
(,) 22. –	- Thanks for cleaning	the room, boy.	
	-	– In fact, it	's my to do so.	
	Α	. Not at all, duty	B. All right, work	C. OK, job
() 23. H	le the city si	ince he graduated from college.	
	A	. has left	B. left	C. has been away from
() 24. Si	he is poor _	afford the expensive s	suit.
	A	so, that	B. enough, to	C. too, to
() 25. T	here were many peopl	e over there. He asked	
	Α	. what happened	B. what was happened	C. what did happen
() 26. –	- Who was hurt in the	traffic accident?	
		- <u></u> .		
	A	. None	B. No one	C. Nothing
() 27. Y	ou'd better not read in	the sun, it is bad for	your eyes.
	Α	and	B. but	C. or

英语试卷 (齐齐哈尔市) 第 2页 (共 8 页)

	28. He solved the probl	em from other	s.	III. Communication (本题共 20 分,每小题 2 分)
	A. was different	B. differently	C. different	(A) Choose the best response from A to F according to the sentences given. Each choice
,) 29 Journey	to the West, she has also	ead Little Women.	should be used only once.
	A. Besides	B. But	C. Except	() 46. Who's that speaking?
•) 30. I wonder if she	me when	•	() 47. How is it going?
	A. calls, she arrives	B. will call, sh	e arrives C. calls, will she arrive	() 48. Why don't you watch English movies to improve your spoken English?() 49. Your car is nice!
I. C	loze test(本题共 15 分	·,每小题 1 分)		() 50. Would you like to help me feed my pet dog for a few days?
Cho	ose the best answer to c	omplete the passage.		A. Just so-so. D. Oh, thank you.
7	he out-of-door world is	31 of secrets.	There are so many secrets, and they are so	B. That sounds like a fun way. E. This is David.
nter	esting that32 m	en and women, boys and	girls are busy 33 them. There are	C. It's my pleasure. F. With pleasure.
ll k	inds of animals and pla	nts around us. The facts	about how they live and grow34	(B) Complete the dialogue with proper words or sentences,
nter	esting.	•		Waiter: (51)?
Γ	Oo you know that one of	the <u>35</u> president	s of the US spent hours and hours studying	John: Yes, I want a table for two.
irds	? A businessman lives no	ear New York City. He be	ecame so interested in insects that he began	Waiter: This way, please. Here's the menu. (52)?
o _	36 them. He now	has over one hundred	different kinds of insects. He keeps them	John: Yes, I'd like a fried fish and a cabbage salad with a small bowl of rice, please.
aref	ully in glass boxes.			Waiter: (53) ?
	Now come with me, and	l I will help you find son	ne of37 secrets. Let us go quietly	John: I'd like a cup of coffee. That's all.
3	8 the forests. Here w	e shall find how a hare	39 other hares where there is40	Waiter: Let me repeat your order, a fried fish, a cabbage salad with a small bowl of rice and a
Ve s	hall follow a mother bea	r and her young ones who	en they try to 41 food and 42	cup of coffee. (54)
or tl	neir long winter sleep. W	e shall watch bees dancii	ng in the air to tell other bees 43 they	
an f	ind food. I will show yo	u <u>44</u> other inter	esting things, but the best thing I can teach	John: (55) Waiter: You're welcome.
		ears 45 when yo	u go outdoors.	walter: You re welcome.
,) 31. A. fill	B. filled	C. full	/★ → → → ↑ ↑ ↑ ↑ ↑ ↑ ↑ ↑ ↑ ↑ ↑ ↑ ↑ ↑ ↑ ↑
) 32. A. thousands of	B. thousand	C. thousand of	第二部分 阅读理解 (共计 40 分)
) 33. A. to study	B. studying	C. study	[得分 评卷人] IV. Reading comprehension (本题共 40 分,A、B 每小题 1 分, C、D、
) 34. A. are	B. is	C. have	
	35. A. more famous	B. famousest	C. most famous	(A)
) 36. A. find	B. take	C. collect	· ·
				Choose the dest topic from A to r according to the meaning of each daragradh.
) 37. A. nature's	B. nature	C. natures'	Choose the best topic from A to F according to the meaning of each paragraph. () 56 For most people, the word "fashion" means "clothes" People may ask the
) 37. A. nature's) 38. A. across	B. through	C. natures' C. cross	() 56. For most people, the word "fashion" means "clothes". People may ask the
) 37. A. nature's) 38. A. across) 39. A. says	B. through B. tells	C. natures' C. cross C. talks	() 56. For most people, the word "fashion" means "clothes". People may ask the question, "What clothes are in fashion?" And they use the adjective(形容词) "fashionable" in the
) 37. A. nature's) 38. A. across) 39. A. says) 40. A. dangerous	B. through B. tells B. safe	C. natures' C. cross C. talks C. danger	() 56. For most people, the word "fashion" means "clothes". People may ask the question, "What clothes are in fashion?" And they use the adjective(形容词) "fashionable" in the same way, "She is in a fashionable blouse."
	37. A. nature's 38. A. across 39. A. says 40. A. dangerous 41. A. look up	B. through B. tells B. safe B. look after	C. natures' C. cross C. talks C. danger C. look for	() 56. For most people, the word "fashion" means "clothes". People may ask the question, "What clothes are in fashion?" And they use the adjective(形容词) "fashionable" in the same way, "She is in a fashionable blouse." () 57. But of course there are fashions in many things, not only in clothes. There are
	37. A. nature's 38. A. across 39. A. says 40. A. dangerous 41. A. look up 42. A. prepare	B. throughB. tellsB. safeB. look afterB. ready	C. natures' C. cross C. talks C. danger C. look for C. provide	() 56. For most people, the word "fashion" means "clothes". People may ask the question, "What clothes are in fashion?" And they use the adjective(形容词) "fashionable" in the same way, "She is in a fashionable blouse." () 57. But of course there are fashions in many things, not only in clothes. There are fashions in holidays, in restaurants, in films and in books. Also, there are fashions in school
	37. A. nature's 38. A. across 39. A. says 40. A. dangerous 41. A. look up 42. A. prepare 43. A. when	B. through B. tells B. safe B. look after B. ready B. where	C. natures' C. cross C. talks C. danger C. look for C. provide C. that	() 56. For most people, the word "fashion" means "clothes". People may ask the question, "What clothes are in fashion?" And they use the adjective(形容词) "fashionable" in the same way, "She is in a fashionable blouse." () 57. But of course there are fashions in many things, not only in clothes. There are
	37. A. nature's 38. A. across 39. A. says 40. A. dangerous 41. A. look up 42. A. prepare 43. A. when 44. A. many	B. through B. tells B. safe B. look after B. ready B. where B. much	C. natures' C. cross C. talks C. danger C. look for C. provide	() 56. For most people, the word "fashion" means "clothes". People may ask the question, "What clothes are in fashion?" And they use the adjective(形容词) "fashionable" in the same way, "She is in a fashionable blouse." () 57. But of course there are fashions in many things, not only in clothes. There are fashions in holidays, in restaurants, in films and in books. Also, there are fashions in school
	37. A. nature's 38. A. across 39. A. says 40. A. dangerous 41. A. look up 42. A. prepare 43. A. when	B. through B. tells B. safe B. look after B. ready B. where	C. natures' C. cross C. talks C. danger C. look for C. provide C. that	() 56. For most people, the word "fashion" means "clothes". People may ask the question, "What clothes are in fashion?" And they use the adjective(形容词) "fashionable" in the same way, "She is in a fashionable blouse." () 57. But of course there are fashions in many things, not only in clothes. There are fashions in holidays, in restaurants, in films and in books. Also, there are fashions in school subjects, jobs and in languages.

英语试卷 (齐齐哈尔市) 第 4页 (共 8 页)

///////////////////////////////////////	!
///////////////////////////////////////	! !
///////////////////////////////////////	:
///////////////////////////////////////	
///////////////////////////////////////	:
///////////////////////////////////////	•
///////////////////////////////////////	:
///////////////////////////////////////	;
///////////////////////////////////////	1
///////////////////////////////////////	÷
///////////////////////////////////////	半
7//////////////////////////////////////	72
(1)////////////////////////////////////	;
() / / / / / / / / (装 / / / / / / / / / / / / / / / / / / /	÷
生 ////////////////////////////////////	
坐 ////////////////////////////////////	;
簿 ////////////////////////////////////	:
把 ////////////////////////////////////	į
试 ////////////////////////	:
卷 ////////////////////////////////////	
沿 ////////////////////////////////////	:
^治 ///////////////// 这 //////////////	;
条 ////////////////////////////////////	订
条 /////////////////////// 线 ////////////	:
折 ////////////////////////////////////	•
新 ///////////////// 叠 /////////////	;
起 ////////////////////////////////////	:
起 ////////////////// 来 /////////////////	;
	. :
- /////////////////////////////////////	:
	;
///////////////////////////////////////	
///////////////////////////////////////	÷
///////////////////////////////////////	4
///////////////////////////////////////	汉:
///////////////////////////////////////	÷
///////////////////////////////////////	:
///////////////////////////////////////	
///////////////////////////////////////	:
///////////////////////////////////////	
///////////////////////////////////////	:
///////////////////////////////////////	
///////////////////////////////////////	

() 59. Today fashions change very quickly. Some of these are natural. We hear about
things more quickly. Newspapers, radios, telephones and televisions send information from one
country to another in a few hours.

) 60. New fashions mean people seek(追求) new things, so you will spend some money on new things in fashion.

A. Fashions are different in different times.	D. Seeking fashions is a kind of waste.
B. The meaning of new fashions.	E. Different fashions in different fields.
C. The meaning of fashions for most people.	F. The changing speed of fashions.

(B)

Gregg's dream was to travel around the Americas(美洲). He got the idea after he finished a long bike ride. Gregg's friend, Brooks, also liked riding a bike. The two friends talked and made a plan, they would travel from Alaska to Argentina by bike.

To pay for the trip, Gregg and Brooks worked to save money for a long time. When they were on the road, they often camped outdoors and ate cheaply. In many places, local people opened their doors to the two friends and gave them food.

On their way, there were deserts, rainforests and mountains. They visited modern cities and ancient ruins. And they made many friends from all over the world.

Two years later, Gregg finally reached Ushuaia, Argentina in May 2007. (Near Guatemala, Brooks had to go back and Gregg continued without him.)

They both learned a lot about traveling. Here are some of Gregg's suggestions.

Travel light. You shouldn't carry many things with you.

Be flexible(灵活的). Don't plan everything. Then you'll be more relaxed and pleased.

Be polite. One traveler told Gregg, "Nobody wants to cheat a nice man." It's true.

Judge the following sentences true (T) or false (F) according to the passage.

-) 61. Before the trip, they had a lot of money.
-) 62. All of their food came from local people.
-) 63. They began to travel to the Americas in 2005.
-) 64. Both of them reached Ushuaia, Argentina.
-) 65. A nice man won't be cheated.

Book Sale

Do you like reading? We have all kinds of | For students from 12 to 16 years old books at very good price. We have Robinson Crusoe for ¥9. We have Ham Let for ¥6 and A Child's Geography of the World for ¥18.

Come to Xinhua Bookstore and see for yourself.

Sunshine Sports Club

Every Saturday and Sunday 6:00p.m. -9:00p.m. Sunshine Gym

Just 40 pounds a month

Basketball, tennis, badminton and volleyball London Street 26

87521628

Student Volunteers Wanted

We need two volunteers.

Do you love animals? Come to the animal hospital every Saturday morning, and you can get on with the lovely animals.

Are you a book lover? Are you responsible for your work? If your answer is "Yes", you can work as a volunteer at the library every Friday afternoon.

Come to the Students' Union for more information.

Job Registration(登记) Form

Company: Medifast

Job: A driver

Working Hours: 30 hours per week, including

some weekends

Requitements: To be experienced, friendly,

record

healthy and have a good driving

Pay: \$12 an hour

Starting Date: July 1st

Contact: 765-2546

Choose the best choice from A. B or C according to what you read.

-) 66. Mario wants to be a volunteer, but he has a piano lesson in the morning on weekends. Which work can he choose?
 - A. To be a volunteer at the library.
 - B. To be a volunteer at the animal hospital.
 - C. Both of them.
- () 67. How many kinds of books can Ann buy at most if she has \\$18?

A. One,

B. Two.

C. Three.

) 68. How much money does the company pay the driver every week?

A. \$12

B. \$360

C. \$ 84

-) 69. You can in Sunshine Sports Club.
 - A. play badminton and volleyball
 - B. swim and play tennis
 - C. play basketball and football
-) 70. Where can you go to get further information if you want to be a volunteer?
 - A. The animal hospital B. The library
- C. The Students' Union

(D)

Friends are very important for us. Anyone needs friends. It is nice to have a friend to talk, laugh and do things with. Certainly, sometimes we need to be alone. We don't always want others around us. But we would feel lonely if we had no friends.

Not two people are the same. Sometimes friends don't get on well. However, it doesn't mean that they no longer like each other. Most of the time they will make up and become friends again. Sometimes friends move away, we feel very sad. We miss them very much, but we can talk with them on the phone. We can also make new friends. It is surprising to find out how much we like new people when we get to know about them. Of course, we won't forget old friends forever.

There's more good news for people who have friends. They live longer than people who don't. Why? Friends can make us feel happy. Being happy helps us stay well. Or it could be just showing that someone cares about us. If someone cares about us, we will take better care of ourselves.

Fill in the blanks according to the passage. Only one word for each blank.

It's necessary for anyone to	have friends. However, friends (71)	be with us all the
time. Nobody is (72)	to others completely. Two friends may have d	ifferent opinions
but it doesn't mean they aren't fi	riends any longer. Maybe they are (73)	from each other
they still miss each other, (74)	if they have made new friends. (75)	friends
care, people can live better.	,	

(E)

Li Yaotang is considered to be one of the most important and widely-read Chinese writers in the 20th century. He wrote under the pen name of Ba Jin. Ba Jin started writing his first work (作品) in the late 1920s. Li was born in Chengdu, Sichuan. He was born in a rich family of officials. As a child, Li was taught to read and write first by his mother. In 1920, Li entered Chengdu Foreign Language School to study English. Three years later, Li moved to Shanghai and studied in Dongnan University. On February 15th, 1927, he went to Paris with his friend for further study. After returning to Shanghai in 1928, Ba Jin continued writing and working on translation. His first novel came out in 1929. Then he wrote a lot of famous novels during ten years. Most of Ba Jin's works could be easily understood by anyone with high school education, which made him one of the easiest modern Chinese writers. Ba Jin died of cancer in Shanghai at the age of 100. His death marked the end of a century for Chinese literature. He was one of the masters of language like Lao She.

Answer the following questions according to what you read.

76. When did Ba Jin start writing his first work?

77. Who taught Ba Jin to read and write when he was a child first?

78. What did Ba Jin do in Chengdu Foreign Language School?

79. Did Ba Jin go to France or Britain in 1927?

80. Why is Ba Jin still one of the easiest modern Chinese writers?

第三部分 书面表达 (共计 15 分)

得分 评卷人

V. Writing (本题共 15 分, A 题 5 分, B 题 10 分)

(注意:文中不能出现考生真实姓名、校名和老师名,否则不赋分)

- (A) 假定你是 Jane,请你根据以下提示写一则寻物启事。(40 词左右)
- 提示: 1. 6月8日上午你将一本书遗忘在计算机室,现在找不到了。
 - 2. 请拾到者给你打电话 686-3527 或送到七年三班。

(B) 千百年来,书籍传承着人类的文明。然而随着互联网的发展,国民尤其是青少年对网络游戏的痴迷,使得阅读渐渐地退出中学生的生活。就"如何在学生中开展阅读活动",请根据以下提示写一篇英语小短文。

提示: 1. 读书的好处。

- 2. 如何开展读书活动: ①在图书馆阅读。②在班级建立图书角。
 - ③同学间互借。 ④计划阅读时间及阅读量。

3.

要求: (1) 词数:80 词左右。

- (2) 字迹工整,语言流畅,表达准确,逻辑清晰。
- (3) 文章内容可适当发挥。

How to Have Reading Activities

,	 	 	,	 	

英语试卷(齐齐哈尔市)第8页(共8页)

 $\triangle \triangle \triangle \triangle \triangle \triangle \triangle \triangle \triangle \triangle \triangle$ $\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta$ $\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta$ $\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta$ $\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta$ $\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta$ $\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta$ $\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta$ $\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta$ $\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta$ $\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta$ $\sim \Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta$ 装 △△△△△△△△△ $\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta$ $_{m{ au}}$ $\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta$ ሷ $^{rak{4}}$ $^{\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta}$ 化 $_{oldsymbol{\pi}}\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta$ $oldsymbol{arphi}$ $\triangle \triangle \triangle \triangle \triangle \triangle \triangle \triangle \triangle \triangle \triangle$ $\triangle \triangle \triangle \triangle \triangle \triangle \triangle \triangle \triangle \triangle \triangle$ $\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta$ 55 答 🛆 🗘 🛆 🛆 🛆 🛆 🖎 🙇 $\Delta \Delta \Delta \Delta \Delta \Delta \Delta \Delta \Delta \Delta A \Rightarrow$ 題 ひひひひひひひひひ \sim Δ Δ Δ Δ Δ Δ Δ $\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta$ $\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta$ $\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta$ $\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta$ $\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta$ $\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta$ $\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta$ $\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta$ $\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta$ $\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta$ $\triangle \triangle \triangle \triangle \triangle \triangle \triangle \triangle \triangle \triangle \triangle$ $\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta$

 $\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta\Delta$

英语试卷 (齐齐哈尔市) 第7页 (共8页)

二〇一六年齐齐哈尔市初中学业考试 英语试题参考答案及评分说明

第一部分 语言知识运用 (共计 65 分)

I. Multiple choice (本题共 30 分, 每小题 1 分)

1-5 CACBC

6-10 ABAAB

11—15 AACAC

16-20 BBBAB

21-25 BACCA

26--30 BCBAB

II. Cloze test (本题共 15 分, 每小题 1 分)

41-45 CABAA

31-35 CABAC 36-40 CABBC III. Communication (本题共 20 分, 每小题 2 分)

(A) 46—50 EABDF

- (B) 51. May/Can I help you? / Would you like me to help you? / May I show you to your table?
 - 52. Can/May I take/have your order? / Would you like to order now? / Are you ready to order?
 - 53. Anything else? /Anything to drink? /What would you like to drink?/What do you want to drink? / What else would you like?
 - 54. Wait a moment/minute, (please). / Just a moment, (please).
 - 55. Thanks. /Thanks a lot. / Thank you (very much). / Many thanks.
- 注: 只要学生答案符合语境, 教师即可酌情赋分。

第二部分 阅读理解 (共计40分)

IV. Reading comprehension (本题共 40 分, A、B 每小题 1 分, C、D、E 每小题 2 分)

- (A) 56—60 CEAFB
- (B) 61—65 FFTFT
- (C) 66—70 ABBAC

- (D) 71. can't / needn't 72. similar 73. far 74. even 75. With
- (E) 76. Ba Jin started writing his first work in the late 1920s. / In the late 1920s.
 - 77. His mother taught him to read and write when he was a child first. / Ba Jin's mother. / His mother.
 - 78. He studied English.
 - 79. He went to France in 1927. / France.
 - 80. Because most of his works are easily understood by anyone with high school education . / Because most of his works can be easily understood by anyone with high school education . / Because anyone with high school education can understand most of his works easily.

英语试题答案(齐齐哈尔市)第1页(共2页)

第三部分 书面表达 (共计 15 分)

V. Writing (本题共 15分, A 题 5分, B 题 10分)

(A) One possible version:

Lost (1分)

I left a book in the Computer Room on the morning of June 8th. (2 分) If you find it, please call Jane at 686-3527. (1分) You can also send it to Class3, Grade7. (1分) Thanks a lot.

评分要求:

切合题意,表达清楚,语言准确,无语法及单词错误,表达出关键点即可赋分。若出 现语法或时态错误,两处扣1分,拼写错误3处及以上,扣1分。

(B) One possible version:

How to Have Reading Activities

As we all know, it is important for us to read books. It not only makes us know about the world but also helps us relax ourselves. I have some good advice about how to have reading activities.

First, we can read in our school library. There are all kinds of books there. It's a good place to read. Second, we can set up a reading corner in order to read at any time after class. Third, we can exchange books with one another. It helps develop our cooperation spirit. At last, it's necessary to plan reading time and the number of reading books.

All in all, we can benefit from colorful reading activities.

评分要求:

根据学生所写的内容和语言表达,初步断定其所属档次,然后赋分。不足80词,从 本题总分中扣1分。累计3个单词拼写错误扣1分。书写较差,格式、标点符号错误较多, 以致影响阅卷的,降低一个档次。每档次赋分范围和要求如下;

第一档: (9-10分)

完成了试题的内容,覆盖所有题意要求。应用了较多的语法结构和词汇,使用了复合 句,基本没有语法和词汇错误。具有较强的语言表达能力,符合英语的表达习惯。格式和 标点规范。行文连贯,表达清晰明了,可读性强,完全达到了预期的写作目的。

符合题意要求。应用的语法结构和词汇基本准确,并能满足题目的要求。虽有一些语 法和词汇错误,但不影响理解。达到了预期写作的目的,可读性较好。

第三档: (4-6分)

第四档: (1-3 分)

第五档: (0分)

第二档: (7-8分)

基本完成了试题规定的内容。虽漏掉了一些内容,但覆盖所有主要内容。语法结构较 简单,词汇有限。但就整体而言,初步达到了预期的写作目的。

未恰当或未完成试题规定的内容,漏掉或未描述清楚主要内容,写了一些无关的内容。 有较多语法和词汇错误,影响了对写作内容的理解,信息未能清楚地表达出来。

未能传达任何有关写作信息,写的内容均与所要求的内容无关或写的内容无法辨认。

英语试题答案(齐齐哈尔市)第2页(共2页)